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Question: 
Senator SCARR: You're a glass-half-full sort of guy, which I admire. I'm looking at those 
statistics, and they suggest to me it's been a bit of a flop. I want to quote from the submission 
of ARITA. Have you read their submission?  
Mr Dickson: I've seen a summary of it.  
Senator SCARR: I want to quote from page 43 of their submission:  

Unfortunately, the Small Business Restructuring (SBR) legislative package has failed 
to live up to expectations due to the highly complex processes and legislation that 
have arisen from the lack of adequate consultation with the profession during the 
drafting phase. Like the simplified liquidation process discussed elsewhere in this 
submission, SBRs are simply not fit for purpose and have failed to deliver the cost-
effective mechanism contemplated by the PC and the parliament.  

How do you respond to that claim?  
Mr Dickson: I don't really accept the claims that have been made. The—  
Senator SCARR: We've got limited time. Can I ask Treasury to take that on notice, perhaps—
I want to move on to the simplified liquidation process—and provide a formal response, 
because that is quite damning commentary from ARITA. 
… 
Senator SCARR: I understand. I've only got two minutes. I want to put to you a statement in 
relation to the simplified liquidation process, again from ARITA. Bear in mind there have 
only been 59 uses of the simplified liquidation process since March 2021. ARITA says on 
page 46 of its submission: 

It is evident that the 'simplified' liquidation process is actually less efficient and more 
costly than a full creditors voluntary liquidation process. The fact is that only 59 
creditors—so their statistic matches with yours—voluntary liquidations have adopted 
the simplified process since it commenced on 1 January 2021. For context this  
represents a mere 1% of the 5,862 creditors voluntary liquidations commenced in this 
period. The failure of the simplified liquidation process is attributable to poor 
legislative drafting and a poor information campaign conducted by ASIC. 

It's damning commentary on this process. Can you understand why I'm looking at those 
figures? I can't come to any conclusion other than it's a flop. 
Mr Dickson: First of all, people can choose the process they want to go through. If somebody 
wants to go through the simplified process, they can. If they want to go through the full 
process, they can do that too. 
Senator SCARR: But the whole purpose of this was to introduce a system which had been 
more accessible and easier to access. When I look at these statistics they are damning. From 
your answers there appears to be absolutely no recognition whatsoever that there is a problem 
here. Do you want to take it on notice and come back? 






